GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE MEETING
June 17, 2010
 

Attendees:  Jackie V., Chairman; Greg P., GVR for Katy Big Book Group; Jack S., New GVR for Post Oak Club 12:15pm Meeting; Lisa W., Secretary.  

 

Opening:  Serenity Prayer and introductions.  

 

REPORTS:
 

Secretary's Report:  Reviewed and passed by acclamation.  
Alternate GVR Sam C.  had shoulder surgery and is undergoing physical therapy.  

Correctional Facilities Committee Liaison:  Position open.  

 Treasurer's Report:  At May's Mouth of the Brazos conference, two books were sold for a total of $19.95.  The cost, $9.95, was a special from Comcast for 24 hours of WiFi.  This was used to display the Digital Archives.  The Treasurer's Report was reviewed and passed by acclamation.  

  

 ITEMS DISCUSSED;
 

Halfway Houses/Treatment Facilities (Not for Profit):  With excess money in the budget, we previously decided to deliver back issue Grapevines to not-for-profit halfway houses.  At the GV meeting at SETA (Saturday, July 10, 4:30 p.m. at the Sheraton Intercontinental Airport), we will ready the back issues and posters for delivery.  Jackie ordered six boxes (300 issues) on June 17.  Greg said that the Oxford Houses can use an entire box just in themselves - they have ten houses, at five issues per house.  (A box contains 50 issues.)  The posters probably won't be necessary.  Jackie and Lisa will call a few more halfway houses before July 10th. 

 

GV Survey:  Jackie was present at District 32’s monthly meeting where Betsy G., our delegate, gave a Power Point presentation.  One item covered was a  “draft” Grapevine Survey while reporting on April's GSO conference.  GV subscriptions have gone down and the survey is a chance to find out the cause.  After the final draft of the survey is approved, Jackie will email the DGVR’s and GVRs who in turn will be giving it to their groups for feedback.  There are two ways to return results to our GV committee:

1.  The preferred way is to give your results to your GV Rep and/or DGVR who will in turn pass them onto Jackie, who will pass them on to Betsyy;

2.  Or, mail them in to Betsy (address given at end of survey).  

 

In addition, GV has budgeted a deficit for 2010 in order to update the GV web site.  The web site is over ten years old and the update will cost about $245,741.00 - and should take place some time this year.  Jackie pointed out that the GV might want to wait for the survey results (due by November 1, 2010) before spending so much money on the web site.  She wanted to pass this on to our delegate, with the agreement of the GV committee.  The committee voted to support her.  

 

Events:
 

1.  ICYPAA - July 30 - August 1.  Jackie now has a contact number.  

2.  City Wide - August 14.  

3.  Aggieland Convention - August 6 - 8.  

4.  Houston Roundup (CFC Intergroup) - August 7.  

5.  CFC Conference - September 10 - 12.  

6. TXSCYPAA - October.  Jackie has a contact here, too.  

 

The rest of the meeting was spent reading the new, mini Grapevine handbook.  It is only 16 pages long in an easily-readable type face and layout.  Jackie will bring more copies to the July 10th GV monthly meeting to be held at the SETA Assembly (Sheraton North Hotel, near Intercontinental Airport) 4:30pm, El Paso Room; 2nd floor.
 

We closed with the Responsibility Declaration.  

 

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa W., Secretary

